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Dear Parents,  

  

As we come to the end of what has certainly been a most unusual year, I would like to 

take the opportunity to thank you for all your support and to praise your children for the 

resilience and maturity they have shown throughout the last 18 months. 

  

From speaking with pupils around the school and from reading the reflections that many 

have written in their reports over the year, I recognise that each has had to face their 

own individual challenges and the experience of no two families is the same. However, I 

have been so impressed by the way our students have coped with change and adapted 

to the unexpected, from the youngest arriving new to the school in Year 3 to those who 

now leave for university and the wider world beyond the RGS. 

  

Prize givings and the RGS Day celebration event 

Over the last couple of weeks, we have held prize giving assemblies for each year group 

to celebrate the individual successes of our students. The exception to this has been Year 

11 whose achievements we will celebrate once GCSE results are known. However, 

whether your child has won an award or not, they will each deserve praise and 

encouragement for their individual efforts. 

  

The Junior School Prize Giving will be streamed tonight from 6pm, with the links sent out 

on Thursday in case you missed it. 

  

Meanwhile, in order to recognise the achievements of the RGS community as a whole 

over the course of this year we held a celebration event on Friday in lieu of the normal 

RGS Day. For anyone who was unable to join us at the time, you can watch a recording 

of the event here. 

  

Covid-19-related matters 

I expect there will be mixed emotions about this week’s announcement by the Education 

Secretary Gavin Williamson with regards to the lifting of many Covid measures in schools 

that comes into effect after the end of our term. However, I am sure that your children 

will be looking forward to the end of being asked self-isolate as a close contact and the 

constraints of operating bubbles being a thing of the past. 

  

In addition to being able to make proper use of specialist spaces such as science labs for 

all year groups, a particular benefit that I am looking forward to will be that older pupils 

will once again able to set a leadership example to younger pupils and those in more 

junior years will be able to learn from the experience of those above them. While the DfE 

has already published some detail regarding how this change should be managed, I 

anticipate that there will be further guidance in advance of the new term starting in 

September and so we will need to update you more fully nearer the time. 

  

In the meantime, the school is still responsible for school related close contract tracing 

of positive cases for the first few days of the holiday, and so if your child has a positive 

Lateral Flow or PCR test where they have been in school in the 48 hours before the 

http://webdefence.global.blackspider.com/urlwrap/?q=AXicFY_LkppAGIV7k8cRuShgUqmEO6INA6PYuElhDwrSXKSbGXCX98kyyzxcejan6v_Pd07V-QLBt38ACH8BGMgsK7lAh3ehySuCu5YNHRFw1wBJ1ewuzmpR0VRZAfzVjG2Fc1Z1Lf053KjQFh84p4wUAsWlMNagZKynX5fLUdNFZaPLAmYCLdq321C9cZotCV1iUuH6x9i335FknAotDZkdR5O2kE08FV4Vu0i6x6wPo2sq5ZsrHL0kCLKmdreXTwZyCfTRyBaya6-NanoEXvnyy40teX_QvSmfByipUln6qfE4tDHHgurqN0rHg1YWhe2mjI_tdqeNYba9WtLto0Cm28DzfXp1ZVTjPeWZtdPTOkA10iy_s2NPmaKjvnOS6WYibpdW1tWHAh5fs_v7yufVD2deN9qcuBT15nnmTOyg83DCzwtKsC4xM72kRF6_zA7SktA8fQ5Imbi6qN6jHxm_MKn38FqvnklZQRV2Im8xvT6PU7FJ_awnZXGChUrSc6OvmP8c3WwXRoptLBQbAPD7DwD_AQdFmVU&Z
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earliest of that test being done, or first symptoms if they are unwell, please contact us 

at communications@rgs.newcastle.sch.uk. This email address will be monitored all 

summer though, after this initial period, the Track & Trace system should take over this 

monitoring and be working to reduce the impact of any new infections. 

  

For those students who have recently been affected by the need to self-isolate and have 

therefore not been in school for the last weeks of term, they will be able to collect any 

belongings from their lockers between Wednesday 14th July and Friday 16th July, 

from 9am-12pm by accessing Brandling Reception. 

  

A level and GCSE Results Days in August 

This year results for Y13 and Y11 students are being released earlier than usual. Students 

in Y13 will have their results available on Tuesday 10th August and Y11 students on 

Thursday 12th August. Unlike last year, there is an exam board appeals procedure this 

year for those who are dissatisfied with their results, which is available on the parent 

portal. Full details of what to expect on results day and how to collect results will be sent 

separately to the relevant year groups by Mr Loxley. 

  

Looking ahead to new academic year 

As a reminder Y7, Y12, and all new pupils induction day is on Monday 6th September 

and full details will be sent to relevant parents separately. For all other students term 

starts on Tuesday 7th September. I should note that, as the “new entrants’ parents’ 

social” did not go ahead last year, we are extending the 2021 event to the parents all of 

the 2020 joiners. This is planned for the evening of Monday 4th October and provides 

opportunity to meet other parents in your child’s form/year group. 

  

After having to operate at arm’s length for so long, I am much looking forward to the 

prospect of being able to welcome parents back on site properly for the full programme 

of activities and events that we are planning for the new academic year. Please can I 

encourage parents to synchronise your online diary with our SOCS system via the school 

website, as this will automatically populate your diary as new 21/22 events are added to 

the school calendar over summer. 

  

Some key events in September that I should highlight are the Pastoral Parents’ 

Conferences for parents of students in the new Y7, Y10 as they start their GCSE courses 

and the Lower Sixth as they begin their A Level studies. These are intended to be an 

opportunity, early in the new school year, to meet your child’s Form Supervisor and to 

have a chance to hear from and speak to other staff who have an important role to play 

in those year groups. We will send more details in September but the dates to put in your 

diary are: 

  

Lower Sixth – Tuesday 14th September 

  

Year 10 – Thursday 23rd September 

  

Year 7 – Thursday 30th September 

  

We very much hope to be able to welcome parents into school rather than having to 

http://webdefence.global.blackspider.com/urlwrap/?q=AXicFZDJktowFEW1yedgsAwYkupKkAewMYObyWaTcgt5wJY8SAbjXf4ny17m46Kuept3655X795vG_DjHwDKJwBN8YJapPDmodAoK3DJRFMWCi4pUKe6WfphPtL0KdSAlGjLMhyJrGT8V5NwhZEnjrgoiMJxqrQ5SIWo-PfhsNVnI20-gwoWCifsljTZTbrFsOBDXGQ4_9lW7K26X5PXAKLLx5h7J5fc7C5uNtvRTmqOoM7lbvQx09jtfiq0AbRJkh3XNYlQlVrZfmJt9lHXz2h9CiXgx6bfGy49BNFKrv0yTgaaKadd6I_ftm9A7zhbdtGr2ahTNU1X50V9ZL4862bximqlhIxwt2Xz1D8xZ62329CJDTV5kgDZdHO9dwcbBjn2uGQmVsVzN8gD3Vgex3vJem67RySIHmr9ob9PEE1EYa7hedfBurCCdiE9LxOt69FXlMrO-uRAovn2On1W4nqWmnXp_MpH9QNRgpfnuhP8lceOfBG9Q20S9L51OQd6uKNrbxl06Ks6Pcbd6HAoS9sMkepDl8x1SOl0vLrnzsVyrnPPG8sSAAB__gLwH1E0o1U&Z
http://webdefence.global.blackspider.com/urlwrap/?q=AXicFVDLkppAFO1NPkfkMdowqVQCtKCjvKICziZFEAGB7rYbRmCX_8kyy3xcOlVnce-pex51P3ng818ApD8AsHZStUzi7EPqsrrNCe4ZaaWcdEBZQ0SiSyNrcK1qQFDdgOs862uC-TdWcgkXzzzjfVtIPK-koQFV31P-ulwOUJc1Q1elvJd4ga8lq6_iul-2fJm3dd58HSj-kipmUsDY71EUjHChWvlYuHWErlQzDmgip--CM5h5q26jO0yrFzhWMW6ot1AdgWzrP6nPzOwaP56KftBLYhODoDSYaX-MFhoSKCf58cOJbPVw0t0xm5inrJWq2sbm44Qj4fJW37adRkSSfQl8bFTRGe_2cPAvu5utlM8itZzOe7-PR0dNm_zAhWa1obx5S5sU2r5BhVTHRjH2_3vprW8rUWIV8iXtcReGSRgENIznD88Lwn2ihe65m5Nxo6slRG6y353lipIdRqN8tsieIwU2Iu9wj2X2MxTepmmh4yyG9fx-1mAZmpPI6fb2fc0n5-IysWn07WXF8wA63sZqwvLGImQ8bRzPmIsnAAB-_QbgHxCboh0&Z
http://webdefence.global.blackspider.com/urlwrap/?q=AXicFVDLkppAFO1NPkfkMdowqVQCtKCjvKICziZFEAGB7rYbRmCX_8kyy3xcOlVnce-pex51P3ng818ApD8AsHZStUzi7EPqsrrNCe4ZaaWcdEBZQ0SiSyNrcK1qQFDdgOs862uC-TdWcgkXzzzjfVtIPK-koQFV31P-ulwOUJc1Q1elvJd4ga8lq6_iul-2fJm3dd58HSj-kipmUsDY71EUjHChWvlYuHWErlQzDmgip--CM5h5q26jO0yrFzhWMW6ot1AdgWzrP6nPzOwaP56KftBLYhODoDSYaX-MFhoSKCf58cOJbPVw0t0xm5inrJWq2sbm44Qj4fJW37adRkSSfQl8bFTRGe_2cPAvu5utlM8itZzOe7-PR0dNm_zAhWa1obx5S5sU2r5BhVTHRjH2_3vprW8rUWIV8iXtcReGSRgENIznD88Lwn2ihe65m5Nxo6slRG6y353lipIdRqN8tsieIwU2Iu9wj2X2MxTepmmh4yyG9fx-1mAZmpPI6fb2fc0n5-IysWn07WXF8wA63sZqwvLGImQ8bRzPmIsnAAB-_QbgHxCboh0&Z
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conduct these meetings virtually but will be guided by Government advice nearer the 

time. We anticipate these meetings will start around 4pm and finish around 6pm. 

  

Meanwhile, despite some teething issues in the early stages of using the software, we 

plan to continue conducting Senior School Academic Parents’ Conferences remotely. 

These will begin after Half Term and we will send out the full list of dates together with 

a schedule of grades and reports in September. 

  

In Junior School, each class has two Parents’ Conferences per year and we plan to run 

the first one (autumn) in person and the second one (winter/spring) remotely. 

  

Uniform and behaviour expectations 

I am conscious that in any year the start of the new academic year is time for a reset of 

expectations regarding behaviour and uniform. This will be particularly important given 

the amount of time that pupils have spent learning remotely from home and the 

temporary changes we have made to facilitate Covid measures this year. Over the 

summer, please can you check that your child has all necessary items of uniform and 

equipment, all labelled where necessary, as follows: 

  

JS: We have been quite relaxed about footwear this term, but September will see a return 

to the need for ‘proper’ black school shoes. It is worth noting that on games days only, 

children are asked to come to school in, and remain in, their games kit. 

  

Y7-11: We have shared with the students that they can expect us to revert to stricter 

enforcement of our dress code and usual high standards surrounding uniform and 

appearance come September, and have reminded them about what those usual 

expectations are. Details can be found in the school planner or on our website here. 

  

Sixth Form: Sixth Form students are role models to younger pupils and as such we 

expect them to accept the responsibility that comes with this visible leadership position 

by adhering to the Sixth Form dress code. As in the main school, from September we will 

be much stricter in enforcing expectations. Please consult our dress code before making 

purchases this summer in order to avoid disappointment in September. 

  

Staff Leavers 

Before I finish this letter, I would like to thank those staff who are moving on but will all 

be fondly remembered by our pupils: 

  

Some have been with us for a relatively short time, including our two Language 

assistants, Ceri Morgan and Prunelle Beguier. We are also very grateful to Mark Wright 

in EDT, Mark Andros in Physics and Ann Stickings in Biology who have all stood in as 

interim teachers and I would also like to thank Sian Oakley in Psychology and Marguerite 

Wiggins in Chemistry for covering for colleagues on maternity leave this year. 

  

Many of our pupils will have come across Erin Barlow who has been a member of the PE 

department, principally serving in the Junior School. She leaves to take up a role across 

the town at Dame Allans. Meanwhile, Emma Davie also leaves the sports department and 

we wish her well as she returns to be closer to family in Edinburgh and Richard Chadwick 

http://webdefence.global.blackspider.com/urlwrap/?q=AXicFVDJsppAAJxLPkeEITqaVCpBFsGwiCyilxSOKAgMODOgcMv_5JhjPi68U1d19Vb9yQFf_wEg_AWAVgOUU4HRXqjTosIN4bSpBNzUQFoirfFPpSijJZTBRNUdKXDKi4awH_TOBJK9cMp4lQkM50JXgpzzln2Zzzu0EuX1CgqYCywj1zstrpOazys2x1WBy-9dS74lknLMUOxyzffeaAY3-J1tC1-N2_Ewg8Ym7dcTMMeR9d5vbHqRnp34sheVqsalej31JtyOXnBueXtJh8833IUe3unkEB09tup1C-eBqFPm8IP7KH3FmsnaxezKX4avQjtcbd_pQB1pKeW5GSvPkPhT3a64mbXcTGvUk-eSde5HxPqJOvdk3VTp_sqSjVE758c7MGBSYptNnoXesnKXlAlS986TypcrfBRi8dJos39mKXWDA2qi6LRS1r4oP6ds8rBFiTS3RoH0OrQm7CfSlA1FQXHUGbXvFsF4vFlRPC6mgsseaflOhaM92qQeAgPL9B7zu51ANd63XtZrLf940Hjv8kWyPNOXgs6hniwP1TD5-9DqRz1syccFAIDffwD4D_z8qVg&Z
http://webdefence.global.blackspider.com/urlwrap/?q=AXicDY_NkppAAITnksdZ5Cc6uKlUogjiLMjiDyCXFIwgMMgAM4Bwy_vkmGMeLpy6qqu7-usvNvj2DwDhLwBtOcpKJLC2F55RXmJa8ZaWAqZPIK3gjro3IipwJStgtp5dleOI57RiP9sHE6pkwBHjZSIwnAkdARnnNXtfLDqoispalQXMBZZU90eb3-c0X5Rsgcsckx9dXX0PpI2fQO_Id67zgm_yFr-Sfe5qXj2d3mRjG_XrWZhtK3rvUquNpaYTB2tZappHtPutN-X95JzDmtdxNH5NcXdxMNKr09V3mNrrB5ydRb1lNj8dC-JuDm_KjoYm_WW4mmxd1P0rGltbWklZZnqb5lK58xzKU_Op0JlGuznHap251-rwAbvj7ZBq0mNIgq3xtMPidTbkgGCLzZ2lXjOCAhJADX02Ji78MV2Ngxf7bTsMc2B8DASp4o42jQlZJO03Z-jVBZoCNJBwQOnHaUpSHwWxh2qRQtcZroW9Jn7VZ64xxcv6XFy2nVTD-HOY_CDtTF-eEfNiSqcx4_qmeLiOcoJxuJTDg9MUSOQGU1G4tFIvu14shc3nAQC__wDwHzQgqf8&Z
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moves on from being assistant Director of Sport and Head of Boys games to be Head of 

Academic PE at the Lancaster Royal Grammar School. 

  

Moving further afield, Zlatan Fazlic goes to take up the post of Director of the Qatar Music 

academy after eight years here at the RGS and I want to take this opportunity to 

acknowledge the contributions that Tricia Gill made in the seven years before she retired 

earlier this year and Julie Malpas who also retired before Christmas after long service of 

thirty years. 

  

Finally, I want to celebrate the retirement of someone who is probably not known to 

many pupils but has fulfilled a tremendously important role as exams officer for the 

school. Judith Pringle has meticulously administered so many GCSE and A Level exams 

since she joined the RGS in 2008, not to mention a whole host of internal year group 

exams. Any child who has been through the Senior School will have benefited from her 

work. 

  

And finally 

I would like to finish by reiterating my congratulations to all students and staff for 

succeeding in reaching the end of such an extraordinary year and thanking parents again 

for all your continued support. I know that both pupils and staff are looking forward to a 

good rest over the summer. I wish you all a wonderful summer break with your families. 

  

Yours sincerely 

   

Geoffrey Stanford   
Headmaster 

 

 
 
 


